
MARCH 8, 2020 
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

Parish Web Site - www.superiorcathedral.org 
Superior Diocese Web Site - www.catholicdos.org 
In the event of an Emergency after Business Hours 

Call Fr. Andrew at 715-392-8511 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

MONDAY, MARCH 9, 2020 
8:30 A.M. – Communion Service 

TUESDAY, MARCH 10, 2020 
8:30 A.M. – Josephine Pearson-M 

John Pearson 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 11, 2020 

8:30 A.M. – Health & Well-being of Linda Buchs 
Constance Pratt 

THURSDAY, MARCH 12, 2020 
8:30 A.M. – Health & Well-being of Stan Protokowiz 

B. Gibson 
FRIDAY, MARCH 13, 2020 

8:30 A.M. – Health & Well-being of Bill Jarchow 
His Family 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 

 

SATURDAY, MARCH 14, 2020 
4:00 P.M. – Jan McConnell-M 

Joe & Sherry Mackiewicz 
  SUNDAY, MARCH 15, 2020 

7:30 A.M. – Spiritual and Temporal Welfare of 
                  Cathedral Parishioners 
10:30 A.M. – Gloria Chialastri-M 

Rita LaVenture 
 



In Loving Memory of…Ray Tollers.  May he be granted 
eternal rest and may the Lord’s peace and comfort be with 
his family and loved ones. 


VOCATIONS…The Lord called Abraham to the progenitor 
of the mighty nation of God’s people.  This kind of spiritual 
parenthood is a fulfilling calling.  Encourage those you 
know who have the gifts to be holy, healthy, celibate lovers 
of God’s People.  (Genesis 12: 1-4) 
 

CATHEDRAL CHURCH CALENDAR 

Sun. March 8 - Noon – 3:00 PM – First Communion Retreat                     
                                           for Students & Parents   
Tues. March 10 –5:30 PM – Liturgy Committee Meeting 
Wed. March 11 - 6:00 PM – Religious Ed – Gr. K-5 
      7:15 PM – Religious Ed – Gr. 6-10 
Thurs. March 12-  2:00 – 5:00 PM – Adoration 
      5:00 – 6:00 PM – Holy Hour 
      6:30 – 8:30 PM – RCIA 
      7:30 PM – Newman Mass at UWS 
Fri. March 13 – Middle School Retreat 
     1:00 PM – Reconciliation 
Sat./Sun.  March14/15 – Food Collection  
Sun.  March 15 – Caramel Rolls  

 

MINISTRIES 
 
PRAYER MINISTRY – There are people in the parish 
willing to share your needs and prayers.  Please call 
715-394-4927 if you or a loved one is in need. 

LITURGICAL ROLE’S for March 14 & 15 
MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION:  
(Only 3 bread ministers are needed per Mass) 
 
4:00 Mary Jo Edge, Dean Hansen,                           

Anna Marie Olsen 
7:30 Lenora DePyper, Rachel & Shelly Plachta 
10:30 Kathy Drinkwine, Diann Nelson, Bonita Thom                      

 
READERS:      CANTORS: 
4:00 Anna Marie Olsen  Sandy Bailey                                                      

& Simon Hawthorne 
7:30 Greg Leszcynski   Julia Carr                                                                      

& Tom Markee     
10:30 Kathy Drinkwine      Youth Choir                                                                           

& Timothy Thom 
        

SERVERS 
4:00 David Dusek, Eric Williams        
7:30 David Dusek, Oso Fish  
10:30 David Dusek, April & Della Simonson 
 

USHERS: 
4:00 Joe Mackiewicz (Lead) 
 Sherry Mackiewicz 
 Irene Peterson  

Need 1         
7:30 Bob Ahlborg (Lead) 

Eugene Bayiha 
 Tom Tracy 
 Need 1      
10:30 Emil Osacho (Lead) 

Robert Boettcher 
Jim Cirilli 
Sean Tenerelli 

 
GREETERS: 
4:00  Volunteer    (SW) 
 Dennis McDonald   (SE) 
 Volunteer    (MW) 
 Mavis Moran    (MC) 
 Volunteer    (ME) 
7:30  Linda Ford    (SW) 
 Volunteer    (SE) 
 Volunteer      (MW) 
 Ginny Leopold      (MC) 
 Volunteer      (ME) 
10:30 Doris Mace    (SW)
 Shari & Jeff Bong   (SE)  
 Volunteer    (MW) 
 Diann Nelson      (MC) 
 Volunteer     (ME) 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
 
“Bear your share of the hardship which the gospel entails,” 
St. Paul tells Timothy in today’s second reading.  What 
sacrifice is asked of me for the sake of the Gospel?  How 
am I to bear my share? 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.superiorcathedral.org/
http://www.catholicdos.org/


FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTIONS 
             Feb. 29/Mar.1 Last Year 

Env. Users:   141  174 
Reg. Collection: $ 6,377.55 $ 8,438.00   
Loose Collection: $    576.35   $ 1,111.00   
On-Line Giving (23) $    897.00  $ 1,556.00 
 
National Black & Indian Mission Collection: 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

FROM THE RECTOR’S DESK 
 

CATHEDRAL OF CHRIST THE KING 
58

th
 ANNUAL CHICKEN DINNER 

APRIL 26, 2020 
Planning is underway for this year’s chicken dinner.  If you would 
like to “sponsor” an item needed for the dinner, please contact 
the parish office (715-392-8511) or place your contribution in the 
collection basket at the weekend Mass, marked “Chicken 
Dinner”.  The following supplies have been ordered: 
 
Chicken     $1,400.00 
Cabbage         140.00 
Milk            51.00 
Pickles            63.00 
Cranberry Sauce              144.00 
Corn          175.00 
Potatoes               175.00 
Fruit punch, butter, coffee                 90.00 
Coleslaw Dressing          50.00 
Gravy Mix  (sponsored in Memory of Bill Duffy)        90.00 
Dinner Rolls         217.00 
Seasoning for chicken and gravy                89.00 
Tickets          130.00 
Facility charge for cooking chicken             615.00 
Carryout containers (sponsored by Bill & Donna Durand)  50.00 
Dessert Plates (sponsored by Bill & Donna Durand)   17.00 
8 oz. foam cups  (sponsored by Kathy Cosgrove)       18.00 
Napkins, placemats          50.00 
Postage                       160.00 
   The option of purchasing extra dinner tickets                       
($10.00 each) for those in need is available again this year.  This 
may be done the same way as sponsorship of expenses; please 
indicate the number of tickets you would like to donate. 

 

***CHICKEN DINNER*** 

***VOLUNTEERS NEEDED*** 
The Chicken Dinner will be held on Sunday, April 26

th
.  As 

always, we depend upon generous Cathedral Parishioners 
who volunteer their time and talent to make the dinner a 
success.  You are invited to sign up for one of our many 
volunteer shifts.  Middle and high school students are 
encouraged to participate or sign up as a family and enjoy 
a delicious meal together before or after your shift.  Sign-
up sheets are in back of the church after every Mass for 
dinner helpers and volunteers to bake desserts.  If you can 
donate a couple of hours to this event it will be greatly 
appreciated!  Sign-up early to get the time slot you prefer.  
Contact the Parish Office with any questions                         
(715) 392-8511.  Thank you! 

 

CATHEDRAL NEWS 
ROSARY 

Please join us on Monday-Friday at 8:05 A.M. 
On Thursday the rosary will be recited with prayers offered up for 
the unborn and to end abortion. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION AND HOLY HOUR 
"Do you know more about the faith than you did a year 
ago? Most people are not called to a formal study of the 
faith; but we are all called to learn a little more each week, 
month, and year.  For years I have been encouraging 
people to read five pages of a great spiritual book each 
day." 
               REDISCOVER THE SAINTS - by Matthew Kelly 
 
We have our little black books and the books which are a 
gift of your parish...and peace and quiet from 2:00-5:00pm 
on Thursday at Cathedral for adoration.  Perfect.  Bring 
your book and thoughts you'd like to share with the Lord.  
He waits.  Come when you can; leave when you must. 

 
 

WEEKLY MEDITATION 
    
This week the Gospel of Matthew shows the 
transfiguration of Jesus.  Having brought Peter, James 
and John up the mountain, the Lord is revealed in his 
heavenly glory - surrounded by Moses and Elijah - as the 
Father's voice booms out: "This is my beloved Son, listen 
to him!" 
   For a brief moment the disciples see Jesus as he stands 
in Heaven.  Together with great figures from salvation 
history, Jesus displays the power and authority he has as 
the Son of God.  It is inspirational, terrifying, awesome and 
mighty. 
   It's also very brief. 
   The moment fades, and the fear experienced by the 
disciples passes away as the Lord tells them not to be 
afraid, but rather to tell no one of the vision until after the 
Son of Man has been raised from the dead. 
   There are times in life when we face tremendous 
obstacles, challenges that test us to the extreme.  In the 
midst of difficulty we sometimes get a short reprieve - a 
moment where we can pause, step back, and see the big 
picture - so that we can keep our perspective and 
understand why we do what we do. 
   The transfiguration is one of those short pauses where 
the three disciples gain an insight into who Jesus is and 
what he must accomplish.  As we engage the struggles of 
our lives, may we experience moments of God's presence, 
empowering us to keep going in the face of adversity. 
 
Fr. Andrew 
 



Question for Children: Share about a time when you felt 
especially close to God or Jesus. 
 
Question for Youth: Have you ever had a “mountain top” 
experience where you felt especially close to God?  How 
was your life changed by that experience? 
 
Question for Adults:  Perhaps this reading calls us, not to 
cling to the familiar, but to leave the comforts of the parish 
and reach out to the world around us.  In your 
neighborhood or community, who is waiting to hear the 
Good News? 









Readings for the week of March 8, 2020 
Sunday: Gn 12: 1-4a / 2 Tm 1: 8b-10 / Mt 17: 1-9 
Monday:  Dn 9: 4-b-10 / Lk 6: 36-38 
Tuesday:  Is 1: 10, 16-20 / Mt 23: 1-12                    
Wednesday:  Jer 18: 18-20 / Mt 20: 17-28 
Thursday:  Jer 17: 5-10 / Lk 16: 19-31 
Friday:  Gn 37: 3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a / Mt 21: 33-43, 45-46 
Saturday:  Mi 7: 14-15, 18-20 / Lk 15: 1-3, 11-32 
Sunday:  Ex 17: 3-7 / Rom 5: 1-2, 5-8 / Jn 4: 5-42                                                   
                or 4: 5-15, 19b-26, 39a, 40-42 

 

THE CHRIST THE KING COUNCIL 16691 
OF THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

 Put your Faith in Action!  The Knights of Columbus offers 
Catholic men opportunities to grow in their faith while 
serving their family and community.  Joining our Council is 
an excellent way to help grow our Superior Catholic 
Cluster.    Learn more on our Facebook 
page:  www.facebook.com/KofC16691 or at www.kofc.org. 
We’d love for you to join our Council.  The next meeting 
will be held on Tuesday, April 7

th 
at 6:30 PM in Kress 

Hall.  Contact Grand Knight Steve Tanko (392-7494) if you 
have questions.  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

Wednesday Night Religious Education Classes 
March 11

th
  

6:00pm – 6:50pm – Religious Ed - Grades K-5 
7:15pm – Religious Ed – Grades 6-10 

 

RETREAT FOR FIRST COMMUNICANTS & PARENTS 
On Sunday, March 8

th
 the First Communion RETREAT will 

be held in Kress Hall from 12:00 – 3:00pm for all 
candidates and their parents!  The students will review 
receiving Communion, prayers, and show completed book.  
First Eucharist will be celebrated at the April 18

th
 & 19

th
 

Masses on Saturday – 4:00PM; Sunday – 7:30 or 10:30 
A.M.  Parent and child’s choice which Mass! 
 

NORTH STAR PRAYER GROUP 
The North Star Prayer Group meets on the first and third 
Mondays at 6:30 PM at Cathedral in Kress Hall. 
All are welcome! 

 

FAREWELL TO FR. INNA 
Calling all college students and young adults!  Come join 
us on the second floor of the Yellow Jacket Union at UWS 
to bid farewell to our dear Fr. Inna as he returns to 
India!   We gather at 7:00pm, Mass at 7:30pm and 
fellowship afterwards.  For more information, contact Emily 
Wald at ewald@uwsuper.edu  or                                                      
Lynn Tracy at 218-341-5901 

 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
 
 
 

February Assistance -  
 
The people who we are able to serve are much more 
important than any numbers we provide.  We wish to let 
you know how much your support and our volunteers are 
able to touch the lives of those in our community.  In 
February we had contact with 146 households.  Many of 
those individuals were able to be served through 
information and referral.  We had 30 office visits and 13 

home visits.  We helped those in need with approximately 
$2,000 in rental assistance and $2,000 in motel stays 
when shelters were full.  $1,100 was distributed in 
transportation assistance (bus tickets, bus passes,               
gas etc.).  The total amount distributed was 
$5,189.   Approximately $1,300 worth of food, household 
goods, clothing and furniture was distributed by our 
volunteers. 
   You are welcome to join us at our next meeting on 
Tuesday, March 10th at 6pm at the Catholic Charities 
Building ~ 1416 Cumming Avenue - 715-398-4039. 
 

RESPECT LIFE 
Are you someone who has ideas about respect life 
initiatives that you would like us to promote or 
develop?  Are you someone who dislikes planning and 
committees but rather you are a "worker bee" and enjoy 
volunteering your time in efforts to promote life?  If either 
of these describe you - please let me know and we would 
love to have you a part of our growing group!    Contact 
Lynn Tracy through the parish office at 715-392-8511 to 
join our efforts! 
 

RCIA 
 
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults – RCIA – is a 
process of the Catholic Church designed to help adults to 
become fully initiated, practicing Catholics. 
The next session is Thursday, March 5

th
.                    The 

group meets from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in Kress Hall. 
 

CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS OF THE AMERICAS 
You are cordially invited to attend the upcoming meeting of 
the Catholic Daughters.  It will be held on Tuesday,          
March 10

th
 at 7:00pm at Cathedral of Christ the King.  The 

meeting will be a reflection with Deacon Arthur of 
Cathedral Parish.  Dessert will be served.  All interested 
women are invited to attend.  For a ride, call Ro Birch at 
715-394-5958. 

 

CATHEDRAL SCHOOL NEWS 
 
Preschool Registration 
Cathedral Preschool registration is now open for the 2020-
2021 school year. Cathedral Preschool offers a 3 year old 
and a 4 year old program.  Cathedral School is also a site for 
Superior Community Preschool.  For more information about 
any of our preschool programs please contact Kristen 
Revering at 715-392-2976 

Substitute Teachers Needed 
Have you considered Substitute Teaching? 
Do you love working with children of all ages?  Does your 
busy schedule keep you from working full-time?  Would you 
like to supplement your current income?  Cathedral School is 
looking for qualified substitute teachers.  If you answer yes to 
the question, we need you!!  A 4 year degree is required but 
the degree does not need to be in education.  If you are 
interested, please contact Melissa in the main office for more 
information 715-392-2976 
 
First Grade Service Project Pop Tab Collection 

Our first grade is collecting pop-tops to help Shriners Hospital 
purchase children’s wheelchairs a collection container is 
located down on first floor by room 100 and in the 1

st
 grade 

classroom, room 206. Thank you for your support! 

http://www.facebook.com/KofC16691
http://www.kofc.org/
mailto:ewald@uwsuper.edu


OTHER NEWS 
 

CLEANING SUPPLIES COLLECTION 
   The Catholic Daughters and the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul are co-sponsoring a cleaning supplies collection 
for families establishing a new home.  There will be 
collection boxes in the back of the churches from March 7

th
 

through March 22
nd

.  Among the items needed are: 
laundry soap, dish soap, bleach, paper towels, sponges, 
brooms, dust pans, and household cleaners. 
   Your support and donations are greatly appreciated. 

 
 

LASAGNA DINNER 
(Many varieties)  
MARCH 7, 2020 
4:30 – 7:00 P.M. 

Holy Assumption Church 
5601 Tower Avenue 

All profits benefit our sister parish in Tanzania -                   
East Africa 

FREE WILL OFFERING 
 

FISH FRY 

St. Anthony Church, 4315 East 3
rd

 Street, Superior, will be 
serving our annual Lenten Fish Dinner each Friday during 
Lent starting February 28

th
 and continuing through              

April 10
th
 from 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Choice of Fried or Baked Fish, Mashed or Baked Potato, 
Coleslaw, Vegetable, Pickled Beets, Roll, Dessert and 
Beverage.  Adult – $10.00, Student (12 and under) – $5.00 
and Preschool – Free. We are handicapped accessible 
and take-outs are available. 

 

 
SOMETHING YOU CAN DO FOR OUR 
PRIESTS, BISHOP,  AND DEACONS 

 
Would you be willing to do something easy and yet 
incredibly powerful and helpful for our priests, bishops, 
and deacons (and seminarians and religious)?  Recently, 
this idea was mentioned on Real Presence Radio, to do 
every day, and it only takes 15 seconds: 
 

For our priests, every day stop and say: 
 

Hail Mary,  
Full of Grace,  

The Lord is with thee.  
Blessed art thou among women,  

and blessed is the fruit 
of thy womb, Jesus.  

 
Holy Mary,  

Mother of God,  
pray for us sinners now,  

and at the hour of our death. 
Amen. 

 

OBSERVE LENT AND CELEBRATE HOLY WEEK AND 
EASTER WITH EWTN 

Learn more about your Faith during the holiest time of the 
year with EWTN’s first-rate movies, documentaries, 
musicals, children’s programs, and much more!  Join in 
the celebration of Mass from Rome and Washington, D.C. 
Get program details at www.ewtn.com and visit 
www.ewtn.com/channelfinder to find a station near you! 
 
Also, during Lent, be sure to visit the special Lent website 
by EWTN, www.ewtn.com/lent 
 
You may also contact the Cathedral’s EWTN Media 
Missionary, David Dusek at the22rosaries@gmail.com or 
text or call David at 715-392-9326. 

 
 

REAL PRESENCE RADIO BANQUET IN DULUTH 
March 10, 2020 

Real Presence Radio will host Dr. Ray Guarendi as 
keynote speaker of our fundraising banquet in Duluth, MN. 
The banquet will be held Tuesday, March 10

th
 at the 

DECC, and we invite you to join us!  Sponsor the event at 
the $250, $500, $1,000 or higher levels, host a table of 
eight, or join us as a guest! 
 
Seating begins at 5:30; we will begin with prayer at               
6:30 p.m. 
For more information about the event, or to become a 
table host, event sponsor, or register to attend as a guest, 
please call (877) 795-0122 or email 
Jessica@yourCatholicradiostation.com 
 
You may also register online at 
www.yourcatholicradiostation.com 
 
Dr. Ray Guarendi is a Catholic father of ten adopted 
children, a clinical psychologist, author, professional 
speaker, and national radio and television host.  His radio 
show, “The Dr. Is In” can be heard Mondays - Fridays on 
Real Presence Radio.  Dr. Ray has a wide variety of 
experience working with parents, families, educators, 
substance abuse programs, in-patient psychiatric centers, 
juvenile courts, and private practice. He has witnessed the 
common time-tested factors that consistently contribute to 
success in marriages and families. 
 
Dr. Ray captivates audiences with his humor-laced 
presentations filled with practical advice and proven 
techniques for successful marriages and families.  In 
addition to the Parenting and Family genre, Dr. Ray, an 
adult "revert," speaks on many topics concerning the 
Catholic faith and apologetics. 
David Dusek, Cathedral’s Real Presence Radio rep will be 
hosting 2 tables at the Banquet and invites you to be his 
guest.  You may also contact David Dusek for further 
information at 715-392-9326 or email 
the22rosaries@gmail.com 
 
Real Presence Radio can be heard locally at FM 88.1 
(WWEN) or streamed through the app or available at 
www.yourcatholicradiostation.com 
 

http://www.ewtn.com/
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